
  The HVCC met on 28June2014 at the Ben Hill Recreation Center - The meeting was called to order at 12:10pm by President 

 

 Tselani Lang and opened with prayer  by Claude Strickland - 

 

 The Minutes from May 2014 meeting were distributed and approved with one correction of the ending Treasurer Balance - 

    Minutes approved by Bill Harbor and 2nd by Frank Birch - 

 

 The Treasurer Report was presented by Mr. Alford as follows –  

o Beginning Balance $2,118.20 -  

+Dues - $75.00   

     -Disbursements - $120.42 

Working balance total $2072.78 

                Escrow balance $5,000.00; Ending balance $7,072.78 

                 His report was approved by Claude Strickland and 2nd by Doris Birch----- 

 

REPORTS 

 YARD OF THE MONTH - presented by L. Matthews - he made an appeal to contact him if there are some desirable residences that 

should be considered for the YOTM - He stated this effort has been received with a lot of enthusiasm from the HVCC residences by 

showing the winning Resident pictured in the monthly Newsletter, the YOTM sign and receiving the gift card - This effort will 

continue to keep our Neighborhood Beautiful- 

 

OLD BUSINESS - 

 ENTRANCE SIGNS - presented by Claude Strickland -There is work on the Design and we will see a draft by the next meeting - there 

will be 2 entrances signs for starters - 1 being at the corner of Heritage Valley Dr and Fairburn Rd and the 2nd being at Mt Gilead - 

more details will be forthcoming by the next meeting - 

 

NEW BUSINESS - 

 2015 OFFICER ELECTION - presented by Bill Harbor who reported that to be eligible to vote or to be elected as an officers require 

that you be current in your dues - Offices that will be vacant and up for election will be President and Vice President - The Election 

will be held at the October meeting and if you want to nominate someone or would like to run to contact him over the summer 

months. - 

 

CRIME REPORT - 

 Officer F Watson reported that there was a decrease in the crime from recent months in our neighborhood - most have been small 

incidents -On the whole nothing like major Break-ins in the HVCC - but to always keep a watch for unfamiliar persons -h e took 

some request from the floor of suspicious persons but will continue to keep our community monitored and to contact him by email 

or phone of anything that causes  a concern - and to have a Safe summer - 

 Julease Glass spoke that the Neighborhood Watch website is off and running and is the Best source to report any problems or 

concerns. 

QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS - 

 Discussion made to hand out to new residents a Welcome Kit in order for them to know who to contact for different issues, It was 

discussed that should be handled by the Block Captain - 

 

Adjournment 

 The President Lang after asking for any other concerns adjourned the meeting at 12:55pm for 2 months off and wish that each have 

a Wonderful and Safe summer and the next meeting will be held 27Sep2014 - 

                                                                                                 Cordially Submitted  

                                                                                                  Diane B Harden 

                                                                                                  Secretary 
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